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MEETING DATE, LOCATION & PROGRAM 

WHEN: Saturday, July 23, at 12:00 noon in Jackson. CA. This is a joint meeting with the Mother Lode DX/Contest Club (MLDX/CC) and the Northern California Contest Club (NCCC), our 6th annual. 

WHERE: The meeting will be at the Senior Services Center, 229 New York Ranch Road, Jackson, Ca. (See Below for directions).

WHAT: We have been fortunate to obtain an attractive program from Rusty (W6OAT) for our annual joint meeting. It is a DVD showing the A71AJ super station in Qatar-United Arab Emirates -a nation that is allied with the U.S. in fighting the terrorists.  A good portion of the show is about this modern Islamic nation's society in the City of Dubai. Although a non-ham produced the program, it shows details of the A71AJ station's large antenna systems.  

The meeting will include a barbecue and potluck. Grilled chicken breasts and beef tri-tip, condiments, buns and plates/eating utensils will be provided by the MLDXCC. NCCC will provide soft drinks and other non-alcoholic beverages. 

Please bring the following to share based on the first letter of the suffix of your call sign:

A-G- Desserts (simple desserts, cookies, fresh fruit, etc.)

H-N- Chips/dips/salsas 

O-U- Salad (potato, macaroni, fruit, green, etc.)

V-Z-  Relishes (assorted pickles, olives, carrot sticks, veggies w/sip, etc.)

Directions to the meeting site:

The meeting will be at the Senior Services Center, 229 New York Ranch Road, Jackson, Ca.  Take State Highways 49/88 to Jackson. From the West (Highway 88) or the North (Highway 49), go through the traffic light at 49/88 intersection and proceed to the bottom of the hill, turn left at the 2nd stop sign (Safeway and Chevron gas station will be on your right), onto Highway 88 East toward Lake Tahoe. Follow signs to Senior Center and turn left onto Court Street (approximately 1 mile). New York Rand Road will be the first stop sign (1/4 mile). Turn right and the Senior Center will be on the left approximately 100 yards from the intersection and behind an apartment complex (signs will direct you to "Oak Manor"). Parking is available in both the front and the back. Additional parking is available next door at the Quail Hollow Professional Center with stairs at the rear that lead to the Senior Center. Please do not park in the spots marked for the Oak Manor Convalescent Home.

Talk in on Amador County ARC repeater, K6ARC, 146.835 -600 kHz. (100 hz. PL, if in use).  Alternates; W6SF, 146.165 +600 or 146.52. 

Jackson is located at the intersection of State Highway 88 and 49 in Amador County, southeast of Sacramento.      

To Jackson from the Bay Area - take Interstate 580 East to Interstate 205 (bypass Tracy) and proceed to I 5 north. Proceed north to Stockton and take Highway 4 east to Highway 99 north. Proceed north approximately 1 mile and take Highway 88 east to Jackson. 

To Jackson from Nevada - Take Interstate 80 or State Highway 50 West to Highway 49 and proceed south to Jackson. Or take CA/NV Highway 395 south to Highway 88 west to Jackson and turn right on Court Street.

To Jackson from the North or Sacramento - Take Highway 16 (Jackson Rd) east to Highway 49 and go south.

From the South - Take Highway 99 North to Highway 88 east to Jackson.

Amador County is in the heart of the Mother Lode Gold Country. Our meeting location will be minutes from antique shops galore, 18 wineries, gold mine tours, camping and fishing sites, and the historic Chaw'se Indian Grinding Rock State Park. In addition, the Jackson Rancheria Casino/Hotel is a jaunt up New York Ranch Rd. 

If you are planning to fly to the joint meeting - here are the instructions (check with N6XI for further details): Fly in to 070 Westover Field - Amador County Airport in Jackson. It is 20.7 miles from the LIN VOR (114.8) on the 012 radial. The field has 3,400' of paved runway and someone can be there to pick you up (advance notice required- please notify Jim, WX6V, at (530) 823-6268 or (530) 613-4432 to make the necessary arrangements.) Unicom/CTAF is 122.8 and there is an AWOS on 121.125 (209-257-1292). There is a GPS and a VOR/DME approach. The airport office is 209-223-2376. Note - this information is from the AOPA online airport directory. Check official sources for the latest information prior to flight.  

For additional information contact:

Kay or Ken, K6KO-k6ko@arrl.net  K6TA-k6ta@arrl.net  (phone 209-296-5577)

or

Dick, K6LRN k6lrn@arrl.net  (phone 530-620-2147)

or

Jim, WX6V wx6v@sbcglobal.net (phone 530-823-6268)

C U ALL Then! de Jim WX6V

The following members have not paid their 2005 dues:

AE6Y         Andy Faber

N6TV         Bob Wilson

Mail dues to: Carolyn Wilson, K6TKD, 

Box 273, Somerset, CA., 95684-0273.

FROM THE PREZ

CONGRATS and THANKS to Jim, WX6V, Rick, N6RK, Dave WB6GEF, Ron, N6NIA, Jack, KF6T and Jeff, WK6I for making Field Day such a success. Due to circumstances, our participation was limited. Also thanks are due to Bruce Butler, W6OSP for donating the Hy-Gain 204 BA- a four element 20 meter yagi. The weather at Peddler Hill was perfect; not too hot, not too cold. There will be a discussion at the August meeting.

When tuning ‘dead’ bands, tune in the Northern California DX Foundation’s Beacon Network to see if the band is truly ‘dead’ or just playing ‘possum’. There are beacons around the world. If you can hear a beacon, send a few CQs. There could be someone out there listening. For details, see the NCDXF website click on beacon network.   

There is a plea from Bob Allphin, K4UEE asking for financial aid to the now 2006 Peter I DXpedition. It could to be along time before this one gets activated again, so let’s do all we can to get them there & back safely. 

Thanks to all for the kind words & condolences.  de Dick K6LRN
THE VP SEZ

Greetings from beautiful uptown Auburn,

Hope that everyone has had a good start to our 2005 summer season. I'm happy to report that the club's Field Day effort this year was excellent. In spite of Murphy's efforts to deplete our corp of operators, we managed to post our highest overall score in our third club Field Day effort (see the detailed FD results posted elsewhere in the newsletter). Our overall score of 8,850 beats last year's score by 1,000 points and our 2003 score by 1,914 points. 

Thanks to all participants, who were (in no particular order) K6LRN, WB6GEF,

N6NIA, KF6T, WK6I, N6RK, K6TKD, K6BEW, NU6T, and WX6V. 

Our higher score this year was attributable to the FB performance of the club's new 4-element 20-meter beam, which ROCKED!! 1,144 of our 2,610 QSOs were made on this antenna alone. Our two-element wire beam for 40 meters that hung between two trees contributed another 741 QSOs into the log. 

Jeff, WK6I, took some great pictures of our weekend, which can be seen by logging onto http://www.twistedoak.com/wk6i/fd2005/. One of the most interesting parts of the weekend's activities for me was using N6RK's "falling derrick" method to raise our beam about 20 feet up on aluminum tower sections. Pictures of this can be seen on Jeff's

website. 

So - in light of our score, did everything go smoothly? Absolutely NOT! This is Field Day, after all, and things rarely go as planned. This year, we experienced persistent computer problems on one of our stations. On the other hand, we did keep two stations on the air all night on Saturday for the very first time. When the operating ended, we held a brief critique session to go over what worked well and where improvements could be made for next year's event. The most important thing is that everyone had a good time and none suffered more than a sunburn.  Our thanks go out again to Dave, WB6GEF, for his 18 kw diesel generator, which ran smoothly throughout the contest. It was great having enough power available to run heaters in all three operating tents. It was rather chilly up on Peddler Hill this year!!

Now that I am back home, work on my tower project is finally underway. I'm putting the

finishing touches on the hole in my yard -- preparing for the re-bar cage and concrete pour.

Jack, KF6T, and I journeyed down to the N6RO super-station this past weekend for an NCCC SO2R exhibit that was conducted during the IARU HF Championship event. The idea was to promote SO2R as an operating style. N6RO, N6BV, and K7NV recorded operating sessions that were video-taped and we will show the finished product at a future club meeting. Met a number of NCCC members for the first time there and thoroughly checked out the awesome antenna farm. Of particular interest to me were the 2-element 80 meter delta loops (two of these arrays) and the 2-element 160-meter vertical array. It is wonderful what one can do with multiple 135' towers.

That's about it for me. Hope to see many of you at our joint meeting with NCCC this month in Jackson.  Jim  -WX6V-

MEMBER’S NEWS & FEEDBACK

I just Received a 1000 miles per watt award for QRP.

1855 miles per watt based on QSO with ZD8A. (14Mhz CW) Jack, K6TTT
News of importance to the small list of people who operate here is that MOST of our power line noise is gone. We have a raucous pole at 190 degrees, not a major problem but PG&E will deal with it fairly soon. The horrible noise sources at 060 degrees and 005 degrees seem to have been tamed.
Our station will be active in IARU, as W6/VK2IMM who is quite active in motivating VKs to take contesting seriously. Neat guy.

Still have a 5 el 20 and a couple 4 el 10s for sale. The previously available 80M rot dip is 110 ft in the air now.

CU at the joint meeting, Bill K6KM /  VK6KM

Field Day Notes – 2005 de N6NIA

Good Stuff – We got a late start but where only 15-20 minutes late getting on the air. RF was getting one or both PC’s and either hanging Writelog or crashing the pc,  Starting late, equipment problems, and we still achieved more qso’s than last year. This, in my opinion rates a (NCCC) KB! Also, WB6GEF & K6TKD where on the air (YEAH!!!!!).  The 2 el inverted V wire beam for 40/15m and the 204BA (with bolts) worked great. Thanks to Brandt (K6BEW) for coming up the hill to help us set up. Even though we where short on personnel, we had enough to get the job done! The wine Jeff brought was killer!!!

Bad Stuff – We had club members who lost a family member. They still managed to show up and be part of the Field Day Crew.  WOW!

Future stuff – Next Field Day, need (a few) more operators for class 3A, stations running CW/SSB on same band. Is it even possible to run CW and SSB on the same band? Given the latest review of “The Rules” wouldn’t we be hard pressed to comply with requirements for adding a GOTA score? Maybe we will start using a grounding system. Next year RV or RV’s, and showing up a day earlier will be encouraged. Seems like the more we plan the less there is to do on FD, other than operate…  Ron – N6NIA p.s. grounding is for sissy’s.

CQ FD de K6AO (Mother Lode DX & Contest Club) Finally sorted through our three Field Day logs to compute our overall score. The details are entered below. The final score is 172 points below what I originally reported, which was based on estimated totals for our VHF and GOTA stations. Our third FD effort as a club and our highest score to-date, beating last year's score by 1,000 points! See ya next year!,

Jim  -WX6V-MLDXCC Field Day Coordinator

QSOs:    CW      PHONE 

160m:      4         0 

80m:     166       115 

40m:     554       231 

20m:     491       672 

15m:     178        89 

10m:      12        26

6m         5        51 

2m         0        16

Totals  1,410     1,200   = 2,610

 CW QSOs      1410 x 2 =  2,820

 PHONE QSOs   1200 x 1 =  1,200

 QSO Points               4,000

 Multiplier x2

 Claimed QSO Score        8,000

 Bonus Points               850

 Total Claimed Score      8,850

The Amador County Amateur Radio Club will sponsor a one day HAM CRAM! The class will be a learn the answers course for the Technician License Exam followed by a VE session to pass the Tech exam. ONE DAY DEAL! Fees to be announced...about $25 -bucks including the test fee. 

The ACARC will schedule a follow-up class to teach HAM Radio for Beginners and Elmers will be available for everyone who passes the test.  CUL Ray ND6S ACARC, Prez

MLDXCC TREASURER’S REPORT JUNE 2005

Balance June 1, 2005:

$531.64
Income:
Dues

        15.00



Donation
         5.00



FD

        30.00





        50.00

Expenses:
FD
             115.00

Balance June 30, 2005

$466.64

Carolyn Wilson, K6TKD, Treasurer

EDITOR’S NOTES

There was not much on the radio front from this QTH last month, CY9SS was worked on 80M for a new band country.  That’s it! The bands were noisy and the A and K indices were high again, but I guess that’s to be expected at this point in the solar cycle. 

I did a bunch more weed-whacking the past month and also hired one of the local kids to help out. I’m (I hope) done with it until it rains again, HI 

Karen and I went on an Alaskan Cruise from June 18th through the 27th and had great weather all the way.  We visited Ketchikan, Juneau, Skagway as well as Victoria Island. All in all we traveled about 2300 miles by ship and can recommend the trip.  Spectacular scenery!

That was the fun part of the month, this past week I had some surgery to correct a prostate problem (I hope) and am looking forward to getting back to my normal routine. It’s been three days since surgery and I’m feeling pretty damn good. But I’m off the heavy stuff for a week or so.  So the weeds are safe, at least for now, HI HI 73 and CU all at the July 23rd meeting, de Rick W6SR 

2005 Pacific Northwest DX Convention

Sponsored by The Willamette Valley DX Club
August 5-7, 2005 Monarch Hotel, Portland OR

Raffle Grand Prize: Icom IC-756 Pro III HF Transceiver (sponsored by ICOM)

Raffle Second Prize: $1000 Gift Certificate to Ham Radio Outlet (cosponsored by WVDX and HRO) Please join us for the 50th Annual Pacific Northwest DX Convention.  The Convention includes many technical sessions, a banquet and breakfast, door prizes, raffle prizes, and provides a great opportunity to meet old friends and make new ones.  And Wayne Mills, N7NG from the ARRL will be present to check DXCC submissions with no restrictions on dates or bands.

The Convention is held at the Monarch Hotel in Portland.  The Monarch Hotel web page http://monarchhotel.citysearch.vista.com/ offers maps and complete contact information.

Ask for the "Northwest DX Convention" rate when registering.  Stay 2 nights at the convention rate of $91 single or double per night, and get a 3rd or 4th night for $49 single or double occupancy, plus tax.

Dale Green,VE7SV DXpedition to FP/VE7SV http://www.bcdxc.org/st_pierre_miquelon.htm

Lew Sayre, W7EW DXpedition to FT5XO

Dick Frey, K4XU Solid State kW Amplifiers - Present And (Near) Future

Ward Silver, N0AX New Ways of Looking at Radio Information Carl Luetzelschwab,K9LA Ducting and Spotlight Propagation on 160m www.ncjweb.com

Wayne Mills, N7NG ARRL DXCC Forum www.arrl.org/awards/dxcc Tom Meier, K7ZZ DXpedition to T30T Rick Smith, KT7G DXpedition to VP5 Scot Herrick, K9JY Writelog Tips and Tricks Please print out the registration form on the website http://www.wvdxc.org/convention.php, and mail back to the club.  On behalf of the Convention Committee, we look forward to visiting with you in August.  Please contact Al, K7AR at k7ar@arrl.net with any questions you may have.

June 24, 2005 From: Bob Allphin, K4UEE


Ralph Fedor, K0IR

RE: The Peter I DXpedition 2006

Dear DX Club officers and members:
We are writing to ask your organization for help with the upcoming DXpedition to Peter I Island, Antarctica now scheduled for early 2006.

Recently we announced that contracts have been signed with two Chilean companies to provide a vessel and helicopter for the 3Y0X DXpedition. The actual dates of the operation will be released in early September but the general time frame will be between the middle of January and the end of February, 2006; the actual dates depend on the vessel scheduling and weather considerations.

It is the team’s objective to be at Peter I for a minimum of two weeks with the actual operating time to be determined by weather and wet-up time. Because it’s likely that it will be a very long time until Peter I is activated again, we’ve set some very high QSO goals. Nine stations will be established on the island and QRV on all bands 160-10m, using the most common communications modes.

This is likely the most expensive DXpedition in history. Chartering and modifying a vessel that is large enough to transport the team of operators, their life support equipment including tents, cots, sanitation, personal gear and clothing, kitchen equipment and food, radio equipment, antennas, amplifiers, and generators is very, very expensive. Add the cost of leasing a helicopter and hiring a pilot and mechanic for thirty days---and you have a huge price tag.

The expenses of a DXpedition like this must be borne primarily by the operators themselves because there isn’t enough funding available in the DX community. In this case, the team members will put up about 70% of the total cost. The remainder must come from DX Foundations, DX Clubs and individuals.

We’ve been very pleased with our success in fund-raising in the past year. The resulting contributions have been more than originally budgeted. We had, however, some unrecoverable expenses from the postponed 2005 effort and the prices of the helicopter itself and fuel have risen dramatically.

We’re asking for your assistance once again. If you contributed last year, please consider adding another contribution. If you have not contributed previously, please consider a generous contribution to this project.

A contribution of $1,000 or more (or a cumulative contribution in this amount or more) puts your club or organization’s logo on the QSL card; $ 250 puts your club name on the card. Individual contributors of $ 50 or more will see their call sign included on the card. These checks should be made to: DX EXPEDITIONS, LLC and mailed to:


Bob Allphin, K4UEE


4235 Blackland DR


Marietta, GA 30067-4705

The way individuals (not clubs) can contribute to the DXpedition is covered on our website. You can send a check or use PayPal. It’s easy: just go to our website www.peterone.com and click on one of the “Contribute” buttons.

Thanks for your support. We’ll see you in the pileups from 3Y0X! 73, Ralph, K0IR, Bob, K4UEE

MLDXCC June 18th meeting minutes

Minutes for MLDXCC club meeting 18 June 2005

· Meeting Called to order by President K6LRN @ 12:14

· Roll call, all club officers except Jim WX6V present

· Motion was carried to accept minutes for the May club meeting as printed in the Nugget

· There was an announcement that six club members had submitted their logs for ARRL DX contest

OLD BUSINESS

· None

NEW BUSINESS

· There was a request for a donation to buy the plaque for CQP SOLP.  Motion was carried 

Ken (K6TA) made a recommendation to send a letter of appreciation to Al AD6E for his years of running the California QSO Party. Motion was carried and a letter will be penned by club Secretary.

Dick K6LRN brought up the idea about creating or appointing a club Membership Chairman. Discussion was heard and there was an agreement to post a request in the next issue of the Nugget.

Rick N6RK had mentioned that there was rumor of the River City Contest Club dissolving and there being a possibility of new membership.

A statement was made to all club members in attendance to keep their eyes open for recruiting possibilities.

The club also received a shipment of coffee mugs from the Visalia convention as appreciation for staffing and working the prize room and distribution. Thanks to all who donated their time, especially Rick Karlquist N6RK.

FIELD DAY UPDATE

· There was a preliminary report as to the conditions at the Peddler Hill site. NU6T had advised the club that he attempted to get to the site two weeks prior for the VHF contest and encountered 2-foot snowdrifts. 

· Carolyn K6TKD had asked the club if she should cool a large batch of Pasta for Saturday evening. There was continued discussion and a decision was made to monitor the club email reflector for latest updates.

· There was a request to have the logs submitted to the club QSL manager from the 2004 field day event. There was discussion that this had already been done and that we should submit the 2005 FD logs soon after the event to make the QSL task easier to complete for Norm Regan WA6SJQ.

Ray ND6S mentioned that the Amador ARC will be hosting a HAM CRAM event to assist potential new hams in the area to prep for their tests. Those interested should contact the Amador ARC.

Next meeting will be the 6th Annual Joint meeting with the MLDXCC and the NCCC.

Program, directions and instructions will be announced in the Nugget and updates will be posted as usual on the club Webster mldxcc.com. Food will be a potluck.

President Dick Wilson K6LRN commented on achieving his 50th year as a licensed ham

Ken Anderson K6TA announced that he had celebrated his 50th year as a ham back in November 2004.

Jack Morgan KF6T announced that he had just celebrated his 50th year as a ham.

Meeting was adjourned at 12:54

Minutes respectively submitted by Ron - N6NIA

UPCOMING EVENTS

Foothill Flea Market

2nd Saturday of each month from March through October at Lockheed, Sunnyvale.

Livermore Swap Meet

1st Sunday of each month (see website for new location), 7:00 AM to noon, all year.  Talk in 147.045 from the west 145.35 from the east. Check at: larkswap.com 

UP-COMING CONTESTS

NCCC Thursday Sprint 0230Z-0300Z, Jul 15 

CQ Worldwide VHF Contest 1800Z, Jul 16 to 2100Z, Jul 17 

North American QSO Party, RTTY 1800Z, Jul 16 to 0600Z, Jul 17 

NCCC Thursday Sprint 0230Z-0300Z, Jul 22 

RSGB IOTA Contest 1200Z, Jul 30 to 1200Z, Jul 31 

10-10 Int. Summer Contest, SSB 0001Z, Aug 6 to 2359Z, Aug 7 

European HF Championship 1200Z-2359Z, Aug 6 

ARRL UHF Contest 1800Z,Aug 6 to 1800Z, Aug 7 

North America QSO Party, CW 1800Z, Aug 6 to 0600Z, Aug 7  

NCCC Thursday Sprint 0230Z-0300Z, Aug 12 

WAE DX Contest, CW 0000Z, Aug 13 to 2359Z, Aug 14 

Maryland-DC QSO Party 1600Z, Aug 13 to 0400Z, Aug 14 and 1600Z-2359Z, Aug 14 

NCCC Thursday Sprint 0230Z-0300Z, Aug 19 

SARTG WW RTTY Contest 0000Z-0800Z, Aug 20 and 1600Z-2400Z, Aug 20 and 0800Z-1600Z, Aug 21 

ARRL 10 GHZ and Up Contest 0600 local, Aug 20 to 2400 local, Aug 21 

North American QSO Party, SSB 1800Z, Aug 20 to 0600Z, Aug 21 

New Jersey QSO Party 2000Z, Aug 20 to 0700Z, Aug 21 and 1300Z, Aug 21 to 0200Z, Aug 22 

NCCC Thursday Sprint 0230Z-0300Z, Aug 26 

Ohio/Penn DX Bulletin No. 717 

3V8, TUNISIA (IOTA Op). Some members of The Canary Islands DX Society (EC8ADU, EC4DX, EC8AUA) and some Tunisian operators have announced that they will be active from Djerba Island (AF-038). Activity will be on the WARC bands and on SSB/PSK31/RTTY between July 26-29th. They will also be active on SSB during the IOTA Contest July 30-31st. QSL via the Bureau to Javi, EC4DX; more infomation is available on QRZ.com. Visit the DXpedition's Web site at:           http://www.cidxs.com

9M4, EAST MALAYSIA. Operators 9M6US and 9M6MU will activate the official

IARU HQ station 9M4SHQ for Malaysia for the IARU Contest. Please note

that this station will be located at the Hill View Gardens Amateur Radio

Club station in Sabah. QSL 9M4SHQ via N2OO.

A3, TONGA. Alex, HB9FBO, will be active as A35BO from October 24th to

December 1st. Activity will be on 160-10 meters, including the WARC bands, and on CW/SSB/PSK31. QSL via info on QRZ.com. Look for a A35BO Web page in the coming weeks.

CY9SS, ST. PAUL ISLAND. The CY9SS DXpedition on St. Paul Island went

QRT on Wednesday, July 6th.

DX SUMMIT AND THE FINNISH TREASURE HUNT (OH2W, OH4W, OH5W, OH6W, OH7W,

OH8W and OH9W). Martti, OH2BH, reports: "The Elisa Radio Club of Finland is managing the original world-renowned DX Summit, and you may have noticed that their heading includes the callsign of the group who operates the DX Cluster 'OH9W'. This coming weekend marks another interesting event when the DX Cluster will be employed to support the WRTC-2006 (World Radiosport Team Championship) OH qualifying run for 24 hours during the CW/SSB IARU Radiosport Contest that is sure to penetrate the bands. OH9W

along with six (6) other W (Whiskey) callsigns will compete with low-power stations to capture the honors for Finnish team captain of the 2006 WRTC event. You are invited to try to log these seven stations by following this DX Summit link:    http://oh2aq.kolumbus.com/dxs/wrtc.html From the above link you can move to the DX Summit Main Page and send your own spots and compete for honors to be one of the stations producing the highest number of spots during this event. If you manage to work all seven stations, a professional video featuring the WRTC-2002 event will be yours at no cost. The competing captain candidates - OH0XX, OH1JT,OH1NOA, OH2UA, OH4JFN and OH6RX -  will appreciate your call on all bands."

FW, WALLIS AND FUTUNA. OPDX was informed that Guy, FR5ZL, will be active here as FW5ZL between July 13th and August 13th. Activity will be on 40/30/20/15 meters CW/SSB, and possibly RTTY and PSK31. QSL direct to FR5ZL (NO QSLs via the French Bureau).

HI, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC. Members of the Lomadeltoro Contest Team will be active as HI3CCP in the CQ WW DX SSB Contest (October 29-30th) as a Multi-Op/High-Power entry. Operators mentioned are: HI3CCP, HI3TEJ, HI3NR and HI8ROX. QSL via ON4IQ. Also, members of the Lomadeltoro Contest Team (operators not provided) will be active as HI3A in the CQ WW DX CW Contest (November 26-27th) as a Multi-Op entry. QSL via AD4Z. Visi the Lomadeltoro Contest Team's Web page at: http://www.lomadeltoro.com

INTERESTING PRESS RELEASE OF THE WEEK (New DXCC Entity?). 

OPDX received a press release from Eddie DeYoung, VK4AN, titled "ROYAL AMATEUR RADIO SOCIETY (RARS) of the HUTT RIVER PROVINCE PRINCIPALITY". The press release states: "We are a small country, located on the Australian continent, just north of Geraldton, Western Australia. We just celebrated 35 years of Independence from Australia and have received recognition from a UN-member country! Due to recent events, we are now ready to commence radio transmissions! Firstly, we established the Ministry of Communications, a Communications Act was decreed, Radio Regulations were formulated using the IARU Regulations as a guideline, and a body to represent Amateur Radio in the Principality was created, to be known as the Royal Amateur Radio Society. The RARS came into being 01 July 2005. We have just applied for membership in the ITU/IARU-R3,and once a provisional prefix is granted by the ITU, we will qualify for new

country status for DXCC purposes. We believe that we have submitted all the documentation that should be required. Once we have 'New Country' status, it is anticipated that a large number of DXers/Contesters will be eager to operate from here. The prefix block 'H5A~Z' has been applied for, and will be used (unofficially) until ratified by the ITU. We have a club-station room available at the main Government building, and acres of land for an antenna farm 'but' we do not have any equipment or antennas to offer visiting Hams as yet. We are asking the international DX community for

help as we are an emerging country, and, as can be expected, funds are scarce to purchase equipment for the Club station. You and your group can

help in several ways: by joining RARS; donate or sell radio items surplus to your needs at minimal cost; donation of funds. All donations of equipment and funds will be acknowledged by a personal letter of thanks from the RARS and our Sovereign, HRH Prince Leonard!  Items can be sent direct to Hutt River Province, or to me for checking and any refurbishment. I am

planning to return to Hutt River Province in a few months, and can take what we have and set it up to begin operations. DXpedition groups will be very welcome, but, will need to make a reservation, as we expect a 'flood' of hams wanting to use the club facilities in the first year that we have DXCC country status. 'Self contained' groups are welcome anytime. For information about the Hutt River Province Principality; an insight into our 35-year history of independence and photos of the Principality, please visit               http://www.hutt-river-province.com An application for membership, citizenship, more information, or reply on other matters, can be had by contacting me at mailto:dg-comms@hutt-river-province.com Yours in amateur radio, Eddie DeYoung  H50A~VK4AN~VK6CC Director General-Ministry of Communications & temporary RARS "Secretary of Everything" VK QTH: 17~19 Ross St, Maryborough, QLD 4650 Australia H5 QTH: Government Offices, Nain, Hutt River Province, via Northampton, WA 6535 Australia"

IOTA NEWS..................

AF-004.  Peter, PC2A, will be active as EA8/PC2A from Lanzarote Island (DIE S-007) until July 14th. Activity may be limited because this is a holiday trip with a K2-100 and dipole antennas. QSL via PC2A, direct or by the bureau. Visit the following Web page for more information at: http://www.pi4cc.nl/personal/pc2a/ea8/

AS-079.  Tack, JE1RXJ, will sign homecall/6 from Miyako Island (JIIAAS-079-055), Okinawa Pref, August 3-7th. Activity will be on 40-6 meters CW/SSB. QSL via his home callsign, direct or by the Bureau.

AS-147.  Sasi/JA1KJW, Yama/JJ1JGI, Akira/JK1EBA, Mitsu/7N4AGB will be           active as homecall/8 from Rebun Island (JIIA AS-147-006), Hokkaido Coastal Island, July 15-18th. QSL via their home callsign, direct or by the bureau.

EU-037.  Kent, SM0ELV, will be active as SM0ELV/7 from Ido Island in           the RSGB IOTA Contest (July 30-31st). Activity will be on both CW and SSB. QSL via his home callsign, direct or by the bureau.

EU-038.  JanJaap/PG7V and Jack/PD2JVE will be active from Texel Island           with the special callsign PC6IOTA from July 27th to August 3rd. Their main activity will be participation in the RSGB IOTA Contest (July 30-31st). Activity before and after the contest will be on all HF bands on CW, SSB, RTTY and PSK, and 6 meters, 2 meters and 70 centimeters. QSL via PG7V. More info about the           operation can be found on: http://www.pg7v.net/pc6iota

EU-055.  Members of the QLF DX Team (LA6Q), will be active from Utsira

Lighthouse NOR-262 on the Island of Utsira, July 20-24th. This IOTA group is #6 on the Most Wanted list for EU. Operators mentioned are: LA5UKA/Bjorn, LA8AJA/Andy and LA9VDA/Tony. Activity will be on 80-17 meters, CW, SSB some RTTY. QSL via LA9VDA.

EU-130.  Bodo, DL3OCH, will be active as IV3/DL3OCH from Grado Island (IIA GO-001 and MIA MI-039), July 28th to August 1st. Activity will be on 160-10 meters CW only. Bodo will also participate           in the RSGB IOTA Contest (July 30-31st). QSL via his home       callsign, direct or by the bureau.

EU-132.  Operators Zick/SP3BJK and Przemek/SQ3RX will be active from Wolin Island (SPIA SZ-002 for the Polish Islands Award) between July 22nd and August 2nd. They will sign homecall/1. Activity will be on all HF bands, CW and SSB, and an entry in the IOTA Contest. QSL via SQ3RX, direct or by the bureau.

SA-055.  Roberto, LU4BR, President of Radio Club Argentino, informs           OPDX that his members will activate Martin Garcia Island using the callsign LR4D from July 28-31st. Their schedule will be as follows:

July 28-29th: HF bands, mainly CW/RTTY July 30-31st: Entry in the 2005 IOTA Contest as a                         Multi-Op. QSL via LU4AA, both direct or by the bureau.

JT3, MONGOLIA. From the HQ station of the MRSF, look for JT3T to partipicate in the IARU World Championships from the border town of Zamyn-Uud. QSL direct to JT1CH: P.O. Box 421, Ulaanbaatar-38, MONGOLIA.

LR2, ARGENTINA. Look for LR2F to be active during the IARU Contest this

weekend as a Multi-Single CW/SSB entry. Before the competition the operators will activate the station on different bands putting an emphasis on 160m. The operators mentioned are: LU2FA, LW7DX, LW9DA, LU5CW, LU1FZR, LU4FPZ and LU5FF.  To request sked for QSOs before the competition, send an E-mail to:  lr2f@hotmail.com  QSL via LU2FA.

OL200, SLOVAKIA (Special Event).  Look for OL200BA and other special event stations to be active now through December 31st celebrate the "Battle of the Three Emperors" in Austerlitz 200 years ago. More information can be found on the following Web page at:http://www.qrz.cz/Pages/diplom_en.html

PA2000, THE NETHERLANDS (Special Event). Look for special event station PA2000N to be active on the air between July 8-23rd. Activity is to celebrate the 2000th anniversary of the City of Nijmegen (also known

as Noviomagum).

QSL INFO AND NEWS...................

Claude, N1QAE (ex-6Y5CC), reports that the 6 meter logs for 6Y5RV have   finally arrived. He states, "This is all possible due to the deligence   and help from my good friend Wenty, 6Y5IC, in Jamaica. He and I are in   the process of inputing the information in the computer. The first   batch of QSLs will be going out the the second week of July 2005. I do   understand that these 6 meters logs are very important and needed. AS soon as we are finished inputing the information, I will try to   get them up on the Web (time permitting). Please be patient. Thank you all for you kind understanding."

OPDX was informed that the A35YL and YJ0YL QSL cards should be mailed   out in approximately one month's time. The IOTAs covered during the   trip are:    YJ0YL - OC-035 (May 2-19th) A35YL - OC-049 (May 23-29th) - OC-064 (May 30th to June 7th - a fairly rare IOTA). An Australian postage stamp covering the return, at "Card Only" rate, will be a special issue stamp picturing the 2 YLs, VE7YL and VK3DYL on   it. It is planned to have only one run of these special stamps, so they   will no doubt become collector's items! Note: This stamp can not be used with 2 cards in the one envelope.

Goran, YZ1SG/YT2A, has announced that the logs for TA0/YZ1SG (AS-098) and TA4/YZ1SG (Bodrum) are now on: http://dx.qsl.net/logs/index.html   QSLs will be printed very soon. QSL via YZ1SG, by the bureau or direct: Goran Savic, Zlatiborska 59, 31310  Cajetina, Serbia & Montenegro.

TZ, MALI. The VooDoo Contest Group will be active in the CQWW DX CW Contest (November 26-27th) this year signing TZ5A. As usual, they will be a Multi-Multi entry with seven 1 KW stations and mono-band antennas. QSL TZ5A via G3SXW. Individual licences have been issued to the team members as follows: AA7A  - TZ6NS     K7WP  - TZ6CW G3SXW - TZ5A      KC7V  - TZ6MF G4BWP  TZ6WP KY7M  - TZ6LF

G4IRN - TZ6RN N7NG TZ6NG G3PJT and K5VT will also join the operators of the TZ5A contest group. QSL personal TZ callsigns will be used outside the contest. More details are forthcoming.

W1AW/5 AND NU1AW/3 HQ MULTIPLIERS FOR IARU. Tim Duffy, K3LR, sent out the following press release: "The two USA Headquarters (HQ) multipliers for the 2005 IARU HF World Championship contest will be very active on all HF bands and modes this coming weekend. The ARRL HQ station, W1AW, will be portable five in Arkansas with multi multi contest station, K5GO as the flagship host station. The IARU HQ station, NU1AW, will be portable three with multi multi contest station K3LR as the flagship host station. QSL to the W1AW and NU1AW addresses as listed on QRZ.COM

Experienced contestmen from several states will man the radios for the

24 hours contest period. W1AW/5 will be staffed with 12 CW and 15 SSB operators. NU1AW/3 will be staffed with 6 CW and 6 SSB operators."

WP3, PUERTO RICO. Alfredo, WP3C, will be active in this year's CQWW DX CW Contest (November 26-27th) as a Single-Op/Single-Band (40m)/Low-Power entry. QSL via W3HNK. Visit his Web site at:  http://www.wp3c.qth.com

YI, IRAQ. Ilian, YI9LZ, in Ad Diwaniyah, will participate in the IARU HF World Championship 2005 (1200z, July 9th to 1200z, July 10th) as his work duties dictate. QSL via LZ1ZF.

YR0, ROMANIA. The Romanian headquarter station will be active in the 2005 IARU HF World Championship as YR0HQ. A free award (YR0HQ 2005 AWARD) is issued for those who work this callsign during this contest. Details are available at: http://www.hamradio.ro

PROPAGATION FORECAST
Propagation Forecast Bulletin 28 From Tad Cook, K7RA Seattle, WA  July 8, 2005 To all radio amateurs The Earth-facing disc of the sun went through a tremendous change over the past couple of weeks, ranging from a sunspot number of zero on June 26 to a reading of 192 on July 4.  Along with this, geomagnetic conditions were very stable, an ideal combination for HF operators.  Average daily sunspot number for the previous reporting week was only 19, but it jumped to over 154 this week, a huge change.  Average mid-latitude A index was lower by two points, with the planetary A index down by nearly five. This is an example of how even toward the solar cycle minimum, there can still be tremendous variation in activity from day to day. Those graphs you've seen of sunspot cycles are generally smoothed out using a moving average.  In other words, if you draw your graph of daily sunspot numbers with every dot or section of line representing an average of the readings from the 90 days before and the 90 days after that date, the squiggly line tends to smooth out. This sort of representation helps us to visualize trends, and pay less attention to the day-to-day variation. The July 4 sunspot number of 192 was the highest reading since November 26, 2003.  Having the number go from zero to 192 is quite a jump, especially when we observe the last time prior to November 2003 that the sunspot number was zero.  This was clear back on the other side of sunspot cycle 23, in 1998 on January 7-9. Earlier this week someone sent an email about the big increase in sunspots, and mentioned a NASA article referenced in this bulletin a couple of months ago, titled ''Solar Myth''.  The message was about the fantastic conditions, how 15 meters has been open into the evening, and that even lulls in the solar cycle can have spurts of activity.  Unfortunately, the computer on which that email resides has crashed, so around here this weekend will no doubt be spent trying to recover.  But we still have the URL for the article, and it bears another reading.  Propagation Bulletin 18 referenced the article, which you can read athttp://science.nasa.gov/headlines/y2005/05may_solarmyth.htm? list164615.

Yesterday, July 7, an explosion near sunspot 786 (currently aimed squarely toward Earth) hurled a coronal mass ejection, which is expected to cause a mild geomagnetic storm.  Predicted planetary A index for July 8-11 is 25, 30, 25 and 15.  Solar flux peaked on July 3 at 129.8 (highest solar flux reading since January 19, 2005) and for July 8-11 solar flux is predicted at 120, 120, 115 and 110. Flux values are expected to remain above 100 until mid month. If you would like to comment or have a tip, email the author at, k7ra@arrl.net. For more information concerning radio propagation and an explanation of the numbers used in this bulletin see the ARRL Technical Information Service propagation page at,

http://www.arrl.org/tis/info/propagation.html. An archive of past bulletins is found at, http://www.arrl.org/w1aw/prop/. Sunspot numbers for June 30 through July 6 were 96, 122, 168, 179, 192, 181 and 143 with a mean of 154.4. 10.7 cm flux was 102.5, 114.6, 123.8, 129.8, 123.7, 126.8 and 123, with a mean of 120.6. Estimated planetary A indices were 8, 16, 13, 11, 7, 5 and 5 with a mean of 9.3.  Estimated mid-latitude A indices were 4, 12, 12, 9, 5, 3 and 3, with a mean of 6.9.

MLDXCC 2005 Meeting Schedule

July 23 Senior Center in Jackson

August 13 Ione Hotel  NAQP-CW on 6th/SSB on 20

September 24 Ione Hotel Sprints on 10th & 17th

October 15 Ione Hotel  (If we would rather attend Pacificon, meeting on 

Oct 8) CQP is on Oct 1 & 2...CQWW SSB Oct 29 & 30 Nominations

November 12 Ione Hotel  (SS/CW on 5th & 6th, SSB on 19th & 20th) Elections

December 17  Ione Hotel  (Could have on 3rd-ARRL 160, if 17th too close 

to Christmas)

Membership Criteria 

Membership criteria may be obtained by writing the Secretary/Treasurer at:

MLDXCC

PO Box 1073

Pine Grove, CA 95665-1073 

The club website is: mldxcc.com

The MLDXCC NEWSLETTER

Information may be reproduced provided credit is given MLDXCC.

2005 Officers of the MLDXCC  

President: Dick Wilson, K6LRN,

k6lrn@arrl.net
Vice Prez: Jim Vennenman, WX6V

wx6v@msn.com

Secretary: Ron St.Jean, N6NIA n6nia@arrl.net

Treasurer: Carolyn Wilson, K6TKD 

k6tkd@arrl.net

Director: Ray Parker, ND6S

Nd6sarrl@sbcglobal.net

Director: Gary Stilwell, KI6T

E-mail: ki6t@arrl.net


Nugget Editor: Rick Samoian,W6SR samoian@directcon.net

QSL Manager: Norm Regan, WA6SJQ

Publicity Chairperson Brandt Woodard, K6BEW

ARRL Awards Checkers

DXCC, Gary Stillwell, KI6T & Ken Anderson, K6TA

WAS & others Dennis King, N6KD
ARRL Sixth District QSL Bureau

PO Box 530, Weed, CA 96094-0530. For more information, visit the ARRL Sixth District QSL Bureau Web site http://www.kqlz.com/qslbureau6.html.
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